
Thank you for your prayers and support for the ministry in 
Arequipa! I pray you had a wonderful month with many 
opportunities to share the Gospel this resurrection season!   

Ministry Opportunities  As always, we started the month 
with our monthly ladies' meeting in Love Baptist, where I had 
the chance to teach about "belief in Jesus." I also had an 
opportunity to attend a ladies' meeting in Omega and a Pastors' 
and leaders' fellowship at Fundamental Baptist Church. Both 
meetings were times of encouragement and friendship with 
other believers here in Arequipa. 

Start of New School Year March is also the start of the new 
school year here, so we celebrated the return to school with the 
children and families of Love Baptist and presented them with 
a small gift. Please pray that these children and their families 
would come to know Jesus as their Saviour! 

Easter Services  Finally, we ended the month with special 
services to celebrate the Easter holiday season. We hosted a 
service on Good Friday with a play and song from our youth 
group. They did a fantastic job, and I am so proud of them. 
Moreover, there were over 50 people in services that night, 
with several first-time visitors, all of whom heard the Gospel 
message. One of these visitors was Viky, the mom of one of the 
girls I disciple. For nine months, her two youngest daughters 
have been faithfully attending church, and that Friday, she 
attended services for the first time! Please pray with me for 
Viky, her salvation, and her family!
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God bless,  
Lauren Grant
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